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BY EMAIL 
 
September 19, 2019 
 
Ms. Jessie Malone 
Environmental and Regulatory Advisor 
Imperial Oil Limited 
100 5th Concession East 
Waterdown, ON L0R 2H1 
Jessie.m.malone@esso.ca 
 
 
Dear Ms. Malone:  
 
Re:  Request for Procedural Schedule Extension by the Imperial Oil Limited 
 Imperial Oil Limited- Waterdown to Finch Project Application 

Ontario Energy Board File Number: EB-2019-0007 
  
On September 18, 2019, the Ontario Energy Board (OEB) received a letter from 
Imperial Oil Limited (Imperial Oil) asking that the schedule in this proceeding be revised 
to provide additional time for OEB staff and intervenors to file their written submissions 
and for Imperial Oil to file its reply submission.   
 
Imperial Oil explained that the additional time will also be used to work directly with the 
City of Toronto on various matters, including the City’s requested information. Imperial 
Oil noted that the City of Toronto supports this request for a procedural schedule 
extension. 
 
The OEB approves the request for extension and acknowledges that the procedural 
schedule set in the OEB’s letter dated September 3, 2019 is now revised as follows: 
 

• OEB staff and intervenors may file written submissions with the OEB and serve it 
on Imperial Oil and all intervenors by October 15, 2019. 
 

• Imperial Oil may file a written reply submission with the OEB and serve it on all 
intervenors by October 25, 2019. 
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Please direct any questions relating to this application to the Case Manager, Zora 
Crnojacki, Project Advisor, at 416-440-8104 or zora.crnojacki@oeb.ca.  
 
 
Yours truly, 

 

Original Signed By 

 

Kirsten Walli 
Board Secretary 
 

c:  All parties in EB-2019-0007 proceeding 
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